
 

 
 
 
 
PRINCIPAL: MRS. M. BROWN          
HEAD TEACHER: MR. M. NIELSEN  
SECRETARY: MRS. C. PIRONAGGI 
BOARD CHAIR: MR. B. BRASSINGTON 
 
WESTRIDGE SCHOOL GOAL 2022/23: 
GOAL  –  WESTRIDGE STUDENTS WILL IMPROVE THE QUALITY OF THEIR 
WRITING IN GRADE APPROPRIATE WAYS. (“I CAN MAKE MY WRITING MORE 
INTERESTING THAN BEFORE.”) AND STUDENTS WILL LEARN TO USE VARIOUS 
TOOLS TO STRIVE FOR PERSONAL BEST. (“I CAN STRIVE FOR MY PERSONAL 
BEST.”) 

CALENDAR REMINDERS 
• Friday, June 2nd – Westridge Warrior – Wear your house 

colour; Early dismissal at 2:05pm 
• Monday, June 5th – Pro-D Day – NO SCHOOL 
• Wednesday, June 7th – Viking for a Day – Gr. 7 to North 
• Monday, June 12th – Spirit Day – Blue Sabre-Tooth Tiger 

Day 
• Tuesday, June 13th – Spirit Day – Golden Ocelots Day 
• Wednesday, June 14th – Spirit Day – Pink Panthers Day 
• Thursday, June 15th – Spirit Day – Black Lynx Day 
• Friday, June 16th – Sports Day – Wear your House Colour 
• Wednesday, June 21st – National Indigenous Peoples Day 
• Thursday, June 22nd – Talent Show – Primary – 11am 
• Friday, June 23rd – Talent Show – Intermediate – 11am 
• Tuesday, June 27th – Grade 7 Leaving Ceremony 10:45am 
• Wednesday, June 28th – COL @ 9:30am 
• Thursday, June 29th – Last day of school – 9-10am 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  
 
The days are racing by as we move into the month of June. It is 
always a busy time with so many activities. 
 
We finished off April with the Track Meet. Thanks to the coaches: 
Mme Venner, Ms. Astorino, Ms. Phillpotts and Mme 
Lundgren for all their time with the coaching and to the parent 
drivers who helped make this season possible. 
 
We are pleased to have supported The Greater Vancouver Food 
Bank with our spring Food Drive, delivering flyers to homes in 
the neighbourhood to request cash donations to support this 
organization in our community. Our final total of donations was 
$710.00. 
 
Our school musical, James and the Giant Peach Jr., was a huge 
success thanks to the hard work of all of those involved. Thank 
you to Mrs. Rice and Mr. Kane for all the work with the students 
to create this fabulous production. We appreciate all the help 
from Mack Roe for creating the stunning sets, Andy Rice for 

sound, lighting and help with all the set-up. Thank you to 
Pardeep Singh for taking some fabulous photos to capture the 
magic on stage. Thanks to all the helping hands, as noted in the 
program for supporting props and costume development. Thanks 
to Mr. Nielsen for all the help with set-up, take-down and sound 
for each show.  Thank you to the staff that supported the evening 
events and behind the scenes: Mme Venner, Mme Kate, Mme 
Joncas, Mme Turcios, Mme Lundgren, Ms. Kainth, Ms. 
Shelley, Ms. Dodd, Ms. Risa and Ms. Jaltema. Thank you again 
to the parents for your generous donations to the music 
program. Special thanks to the Westridge PAC and the DLRC. 
 
Our Westridge Warrior Challenge will take place on June 2nd, 
as classes rotate through the run. All students will be dismissed 
at 2:05pm. Please adjust your schedules for this day, so that 
students are picked up early. Parent are welcome to join us 
from 9:00am – 10:30am to cheer on the primary students on the 
field and the intermediate students running around the school. 
Please note there is a special Greek lunch option available 
through Munch-a-lunch, if your pre-ordered for this day. 
Each student will wear their own house colour to earn spirit 
points for their house team and sports points for each lap! 
  
Thank you to all our parent volunteers for all the support you 
have shown us again this year. We hope you will be able to stop 
by the VOLUNTEER TENT on Sports Day to pick up a little 
thank you treat from us. Please know how much we value the 
part you play in supporting the ongoing activities in our school 
all year long. Special thanks to our PAC Executive for all their 
planning and fundraising that helps our school succeed. 
 
Sports Day will be happening again this year on Friday, June 
16th from 9:00am – 12:45pm. There will be a pizza lunch 
provided through Munch-a-lunch on this day, if you pre-order, 
otherwise you need to send a lunch with your child. Parents may 
wish to order a pizza lunch as well through their child’s Munch-a-
lunch account. Student should be picked up no later than 
12:45pm. Again, parents are welcome to join us for this fun 
activity day. 
 
Our Grade 7 Leaving Ceremony will happen on Tuesday, June 
27th at 10:45am. Our final Celebration of Learning will take 
place on Wednesday, June 28th at 9:30am. Students will be in 
session on Thursday, June 29th from 9:00am – 10:00am and will 
be dismissed at 10:00am. Report cards will be sent home 
electronically by 10:00am. Please have your login and password 
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handy to be able to access the report card in MyEd.  
 
Parents please be reminded that there is no supervision after school for students that stay and play on the school 
grounds.  Please be sure you know where and what your child’s plans are after school each day. 
 
We have an amendment to our last newsletter, as there has been another change in the Principal coming to Westridge 
next year as well as a change now in Head Teacher. The new Principal coming to Westridge is now Jenny Wong 
joining us from Vancouver School District. Michael Nielsen will be moving as Head Teacher to Armstrong 
Elementary.  Westridge will welcome a new head teacher, Jayson Ricker, in September.  
  
Happy June! 
 
Mrs. M. Brown 

 

 

A Message from Mr. Nielsen 

Dear Westridge Families,  

I would like to thank you for being welcomed into this community six years ago, and the continued feeling of 
inclusion within this community over these six years. The collective support from parents, students and staff has 
made this a wonderful place to teach, learn, play and connect with others. Schools become our second homes 
and I have loved living in this one. I wish you well as you continue to create amazing experiences for your 
children.  

Michael Nielsen  
Head Teacher 

 

SEPTEMBER 2023 CLASS BUILDING:  As we move towards the next school year, you may be interested in how classes 
are created each year. Here is some information to help you understand the process. 

In June, the complex process of organizing classes begins.  Many variables are considered when creating classes for 
the following year. Some of these considerations are academic achievement, special needs, leadership skills, social and 
emotional needs and creating balanced learning environments.  Our whole school team is part of the conversation for 
determining the best learning environment for each child.  Please trust in the knowledge that we already have of the 
students and that we will use our best collective decision for each placement. 

Consideration is also given to class size and the number of Ministry designated students in a class. The school district 
has to approve our organization and the number of classes based on the enrolment we have in the school.   

This number usually changes between June and September as students move in and out of the area. It is necessary for us 
to use strategies such as combined classes to ensure we have a few spaces at each grade level for new students 
throughout the year. Numbers dictate how we structure the class combinations. In some cases, we are able to have each 
grade move as a co-hort to the next grade, particularly in French Immersion. 

All learning opportunities that are created will meet the academic needs of your child. 

If there is any additional information that we require from you to help us with this process, we will contact you directly. 

If you have any questions about the process, please contact the school principal, prior to June 5th. 

 

 

 
 



School Calendar 2023/2024 
Tuesday, September 5th School Opening Day   EARLY DISMISSAL - 10:00am  

Friday, September 22nd  Professional Development Day  SCHOOL CLOSED  

Monday, October 2nd  In-lieu of National Day for Truth & 
Reconciliation 

SCHOOL CLOSED  

Monday, October 9th  Thanksgiving Day  SCHOOL CLOSED  

Friday, October 20th  Professional Development Day  SCHOOL CLOSED  

Monday, November 13th  In-lieu of Remembrance Day  SCHOOL CLOSED     

Friday, November 24th  Professional Development Day    SCHOOL CLOSED  

Friday, December 22nd  Last day of classes before Winter Vacation   

Monday, January 8th  School reopens after Winter Vacation   

Friday, February 16th Professional Development Day SCHOOL CLOSED  
Monday, February 19th Family Day SCHOOL CLOSED  

Friday, March 15th Last day of classes before Spring Vacation 
  

Friday, March 29th  Good Friday   
Monday, April 1st  Easter Monday   
Tuesday, April 2nd  School reopens after Spring Vacation   

Monday, April 29th  Professional Development Day SCHOOL CLOSED  

Monday, May 20th  Victoria Day    SCHOOL CLOSED  

Monday, June 3rd  Professional Development Day SCHOOL CLOSED  

Thursday, June 27th Last day for students  EARLY DISMISSAL - 10:00am  

Friday, June 28th  Administrative Day (staff only)  
 

 

 
Congratulations to our Track Team – for a great season.  We appreciate the dedication of the coaches for all 
their time and energy spent coaching and attending meets with our students.  Special thanks to Mme Venner, 
Mme Lundgren, Ms. Astorino and Ms. Phillpotts, for sponsoring this event.  Special thanks to the parents that 
drove students and made it possible for the children to attend the track meets.  We would like to recognize the 
following members of the 2023 Track Team for all their efforts: 
 
Aaliyah Adelaida Andrea Anna Avery Benjamin Bronwyn 
Cole Emmy Esther Jonathan Joseph Joshua Kaitlyn 
Kayla Lukas Mana Makenna Naomi Nava Sienna 
Simon M. Sophia Vincent William Zavion Zoe  
 
 

Are You Moving?      
 
It is helpful for us to know of those families in our community who plan to move out of the Westridge area or 
who plan to attend a different school. This enables us to prepare transfer forms in 
advance, and for the school to have a more accurate count for next year. For those 
definitely moving this summer, please email carmela.pironaggi@burnabyschools.ca 
or phone {604-296-9037} and provide your child’s name and grade.  Thank you!  
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Year Books – 2022/2023 
Yearbooks will be handed out on Wednesday, June 28th to those students that ordered them .  It will be full 
colour with one page for each division with pictures and names, an autographs page and a few surprises. It is a 
lovely keepsake for sure! Our Grade 7 Grads will be receiving a complimentary yearbook courtesy of our 
Westridge PAC. 
 
Library News 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
PAC News 
 
At the General Meeting held on Monday, May 29, 2023, the following members were voted into the following 
positions for the Westridge PAC 2023/24: 
 
EXECUTIVE: 
 
Co-Chairs 
Christine Lyons and Karen Gaia-Maretta 
 
Co-Vice-Chairs 
Krista Chung and Carrie Campbell 
 
Co-Treasurers 
Jennifer Christensen Roxana Taheri 
 
Co-Secretaries 
Bal Purewal Kelly Halvorsen 
 
MEMBERS AT LARGE: 
 
Primary (grades K-3) Parent Representatives 
David Lim (French program) 
Aleta Nelson (French program) 
 
Intermediate (grades 4-7) Parent Representatives 
Benjamin Chhoa (English program) 
Kassandra Sison (French program) 
 
Grade 7 Parent Representatives 
Shemina Patni and Kathy Zhu 
 
Mandarin Parent Representative  
Kathy Zhu 
 
District PAC Parent Representative 
Benjamin Chhoa 
 
Canadian Parents for French (CPF) Parent Representative 
Isabel Kolic 
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Division 5 - Landscapes 



 

 
Division 14 – Color Shades 

 
 
 

 
 
                                         
 
                    
      
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Division 8 – Tropical Flowers 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


